### BERNARDS HEATH INFANT AND NURSERY SCHOOL



Summer Term Newsletter

Friday 15th June 2018

Contact us: governors@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk

admin@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk



# Happy Birthday

Bethany, Amelia S, Niyam, Franc, Freya K, Elijah, Alex and Caitlin Mrs Begum, Mrs Parker, Mrs Onyeze

Sports Day

Tuesday 3rd July

Come along to cheer us on!

Sports Morning for FS1 and FS2 (on the field)

Clarence and Verulam 9.15am Heath (all children) and Heartwood 10.30am

Sports Afternoon for KS1 (on the Heath)

Y1 and Y2 from 1.00pm



Alban Day

On Thursday 21st June the children and adults will be putting on their blue and yellow clothes to think about Alban Day and find out how the town got its name. They will find out about the emblem of St Albans and what it represents. They will also find out who Alban was, and why he is an important figure in our local history. All in preparation for the Alban Day parade from St Peter's Church to the Cathedral at the weekend. So if you can, go along, your class teacher will be interested to find out what they saw.

## Letters/Emails Sent Home FS1 and Y1 Parent Consultations



## Heath AM and All Day B Assembly

Today we enjoyed being entertained by Heath Class. Some of their favourite moments from their class assembly were:

James N: "I liked the instruments and the Music Man and I danced to the saxophone."

Bibi: "I liked The Frog Chorus and the funny cat noise in it."

Alfie: "I liked doing the big bass drum." Thomas D-W: "I liked Mummy coming here. I really liked 'Bom, bom, bom' (the Frog Chorus) and Mummy taking photos of me and doing the Music Man."

Phoebe: "I liked it when we did the band bit."

# Don't forget Heath Class pm and All Day A

Assembly Monday 18th June, 2.45pm

#### St Albans Fun Run

Wow we have done it again! Bernards Heath are now the proud winners of the St Albans Fun Run Primary School Challenge for the forth year in a row.

Thank you to everyone who came along and contributed to our success. There was a fabulous atmosphere and we were proud of every child who did their best. Lots of parents commented on the community spirit and positive attitudes shown by our children. It was great to hear them encouraging each other and cheering their friends across the finish line.



Children are invited to wear their medals to school on Monday for a group photo.

After School Club - If you wish to make a booking please contact Lindees 01727 848355

#### New Windows and Doors

Today marks the end of the first week of window and door replacement works in the main school building.

The team at N&P windows have worked efficiently and effectively and we are really pleased with the outcome.

Thanks to children, staff and parents who have been amazingly flexible and have adapted to being displaced from classrooms and offices so that the work can go ahead.

We are feeling positive about next week and the biggest job of them all, the school hall!

We are having a major sort through our library books and as a result we have some to give away for a small donation. Look out for a member of our school team in the playground after school.

#### Be Prepared...

Ensure your child is well prepared for the gorgeous weather we are having. Apply sun cream before school and send them with a hat and water bottle.

Thanks

Heath Class Closure
Thursday 12th July
Please note Heath Class will be closed all day
on 12th July (Transition Day), as the new
Heath Class children will be coming to visit.

# Parent Teacher Consultations (FS1 and Y1)

Please book your parent consultation by Monday 25th June. If you have any problems please speak to Dawn or Serena in the school office.

#### Milk

If you would like your child to have milk next term please make your payment of £18.25 to the office in a named envelope by Friday 20th July. Payment can also be made via the school gateway, or by cheque (payable to Herts County Council)

Please can you provide us with a box of tissues to catch any germs and help with the hayfever.
Thank you.



REMEMBER, REMEMBER		
DATE	TIME	EVENT
Mon 18th Jun	9.00am	eSafety Meeting for parents led by ChildNet
Mon 18th Jun	2.45pm	Heath PM and All Day A Class Assembly
Tue 26th Jun	8.50am	FS2 Visit to Cassiobury Park
Thu 28th Jun	6-8.30pm	FS1 and Y1 Parent Teacher Consultations
Tue 3rd Jul	9.15- 10.15am	Clarence and Verulam Class Sports Morning
Tue 3rd Jul	10.30- 11.30am	Heath (all children) and Heartwood Sports Morning
Tue 3rd Jul	1.00pm	KS1 (Y1 and Y2) Sports Afternoon
Wed 4th Jul	6-8.30pm	FS1 and Y1 Parent Teacher Consultations
Thur 12th Jul		One day closure for current Heath Class
Thu 12th Jul	9.00am	Transition Day
Thu 12th Jul	10- 11.00am	New to Heath Class Visit (AM and All Day A)
Thu 12th Jul	2-3.00pm	New to Heath Class Visit (PM and All Day B)
Thu 12th Jul	7-7.40pm 7.45- 8.30pm	New to FS1 Meeting for Parents New to FS2 Meeting for Parents
Fri 13th Jul		FS2 and Year 2 reports go home
Fri 13th Jul	5-6.30pm	Film Night
Tue 17th Jul	8.50am	Y1 Visit to London Zoo